
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  July 2, 2019       

 
RE:   521 Thomas Street (permit application # T2019-0298) 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
 
An application was received for Conceptual Landscape Plan Approval for a 
major development plan.  There are no trees located on this portion of the 
property.   
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This project was originally submitted for Planning review in 2017. At that 
time, it was asked that some landscaping be incorporated in the front of the 
property.  This request has been included in the plans.  Also, issues with 
HARC required a redesign of the project and a re-initiation of the 
development plan review.   
 
The landscape plan submitted is 70% native vegetation.  The applicant is 
requesting landscape waivers to be reviewed by the Planning department. 
 
Recommendation:  Recommend approval of the Conceptual 
Landscape Plan at 521 Thomas Street. 
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